18 October, 1943

Mr. Amon G. Carter,
Fort Worth Star-Telegram,

Fort Worth, Texas.

Dear Mr, Carter:

Thank you very much for the autographed copy of "Garner
of Texas." I have just begun it, but already find it very interestirg
reading.

The account of lfr, Garner's first years of law practice was
of especial interest to me since I have just returned from taking the Bar
examinat ions in Austin., The exams, by the way, were quite long and difficult.
The next six weeks will be a time of anxious waiting to hear the results.
Meanwhile, I plan to spend my time studying the local cﬁurts and getting as
much practical experience, by observation, as possible. I have just sent a
quantity of Texas review material to J. Lee so that he can begin to get
ready for his go at the exams in February.

Thank you again for the Garner biography, and for your

kindness in thinking of ms.
Sincerely,
EW
Edmund P. Van Zandt, Jr.
4804 Washburn,

Fort Worth, Texas.



